
Town of Fairfax 

 

Minutes of  

Fairfax Parks and Recreation Commission  

Monday, February 10, 2020 

7:00 p.m.  

Youth Center 

16 Park Road 

 

PARC Commissioners in attendance:   Sisi Parry-Hansen, Sam Parry, Chris Borjian, Eric 

Kielich, Staff in attendance:  Anne Mannes, Recreation & Community Services Manager, 

Maria Baird, Recreation & Community Services Coordinator; Steven Teigeiro, Jay Cimo, 

Peter Lacques, Larry Bragman, Patty Bredt 

 

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.    

 

The minutes of the January 13, 2020 meeting were approved. 

 

.New Business 

 

1. Skateboard park- Steven Teigeiro attended the meeting to report that he has 

reached out to Council Member Stephanie Hellman and Lisa Graham regarding a 

proposed skate park in Fairfax.  Lisa Graham was instrumental in building the 

skate park in San Anselmo at Memorial Park.  The group has been looking at sites 

that might be potential locations, including privately owned lots.  Some 

possibilities include White Hill School, and they will make an inquiry to Michael 

MacIntosh at the Marin Town & Country Club.  Steven indicated he would prefer 

the skate park to be located downtown for accessibility.  Sisi suggested that at this 

point, PARC supports the concept of the project, and Steven can return and update 

PARC when he has further information. 

 

2. Shakespeare Play in Peri Park- Jay Cimo attended the meeting along with Peter 

Lacques, Larry Bragman and Patty Bredt regarding a request for sponsorship of 

“Ye Merry Wives of Windsor” play, produced by the Walk in the Park Players.  

They have requested the following dates for the play in Peri Park:  Sept. 11, 12, 

18, 19, 20, 25 & 26.  All performances are from 7-10 p.m., with the exception of a 

Sunday matinee on September 20th.  The admission will be $20 for adults, and 

$10 for youth.  The group will bring in 2-3 Port-a-Potties, and would like to 

request that the restrooms in Peri Park remain open. Coffee and baked goods will 

be sold.   ACTION ITEM:  Sam made a motion to approve the play, Eric 

seconded; all Commissioners voted in favor.  

 

3. Peri Park Playground Renovation update- Anne announced that Mark 

Woodrow has been hired as the structural engineer.  It will take approximately 2-3 

weeks for him to submit the plans.  Maria has been tasked with finding the 

manufacturer of the previous playground equipment and acquiring specifications 

for the events that will be re-used.   Maria announced that the Fairfax Volunteers 

will host a Talent Showcase on Friday, May 29th from 6-9 at the Women’s Club, 



similar to last year.  This year, the proceeds from that event will be donated to the 

Peri Park Playground Renovation Project.  

 

4. Dates for 2020 events–the following dates have been scheduled for PARC 

events: 

 

 Saturday March 7th Alice in Wonderland Tea 2-3:30 Women’s Club 

 Saturday April 11th Spring Egg Hunt 10 a.m. Bolinas Park 

 Saturday & Sunday, June 13 & 14- Fairfax Festival 

 

No date has been secured yet for the Speakcheesey event, which will occur in the 

fall. 

 

5. Goals for 2020- the group decided that the Renovation of Peri Park will remain 

the primary goal of PARC for this year. 

 

The meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.   

 


